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District 14 D- Details 
A Message from District Governor Carl Spellman 

 

 Dear Lions,  

 

As District Governor,  I have the privilege of visiting the 42 clubs in 

the District and learning about your strong community service ac-

tivities and fundraising projects.   I suggest that Lions also learn 

about Lions activities at the District and Multiple District level.   

Please mark your calendars for these important Lion events.  

 

Leadership development is important to Lions in their clubs and district.    Our PA Lions provide 

the Regional Lions Leadership Institute on March 10-12, 2023 at the Red Lion Hotel Harrisburg.   

IPDG Dick Sware, FVDG Mike Schaeffer and I recommended four Lions to attend the Institute 

and we hope that they will be accepted.   Attendance is limited to 40 Lions from Pennsylvania.  

The District Leadership team recently met to discuss District membership and  to support mem-

bership in small clubs.    LCI has a program on Club rebuilding which we will be offering to small 

clubs.  Soon,  I will be contacting Zone chairs to discuss how club rebuilding can assist small 

clubs.  

We Serve! 

District Governor Carl Spellman   

Event  Date  Location 

PA Council of Governors mtg Feb. 3-4. 2023 Red Lion Hotel Harrisburg 

MD-14 Spring Leadership 
Symposium 

Feb 11, 2023 9 AM to 3 PM PA Lions State Office, Harris-
burg 

District Cabinet Meeting  Feb. 25 at 2 PM Trinity Lutheran Church, 47 W        
Main St, Mt Joy 
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District Governors club  visits – February 2023 

Club Visit Date Time 

Wakefield Monday, February 6, 2023 6:00 PM 

Ephrata Thursday, February 16, 
2023 

6:30 PM 

Baron Stiegel Thursday, February 23, 
2023 

6:30 PM 

Quarryville Monday, February 27, 2023 6:30 PM 

Paradise Township Tuesday, February 28, 2023 7:00 PM 
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Message from the 1st Vice District Governor, Mike Schaeffer  

   Greetings Lions and Leos!   
 
What an incredibly busy and exciting month February will be for 
me.  District 14-D is the host district for the 3rd MD-14 state coun-
cil meeting February 3 & 4 at the Red Lion Harrisburg/Hershey 
hotel.  PID Shea Nickell from Kentucky will be our keynote 
speaker on Saturday.  PID Shea will be giving us an update on 
the recent Kentucky disaster relief efforts.  As the host district, 
we are responsible for the hospitality night on Friday.  The theme 
is a carnival event with lots of free games and food.  Please re-
view the included council meeting announcement and attend 
some of the sessions.   
 Just two days after the meeting, I leave for St. Charles, Il 
to continue my District Governor training.  This is an intense 4-
day training at the Q-center, including a tour of Lions Clubs 
headquarters and seminars led by International Vice President, 
Dr. Patti Hill.  I look forward to learning about her theme for 
2023/2024 and enhancing my knowledge of lionism to better 
serve the district. 
 Anyone interested in local leadership training is encour-
aged to attend the spring leadership symposium at the state office on Saturday, February 11th 
from 9a-3p.  More information is available in the newsletter below.  The symposium is an excel-
lent opportunity to learn and share innovative ideas to better serve our communities.  Topics in-
clude, “Putting the Fun in Service”, “Lion Ethics”, “Leadership Styles”, and “Successful fundrais-
ing”.  We are blessed to have such exceptional training opportunities in PA. 
 Speaking of training, I want to personally thank the applicants who accepted invitations to 
apply for the Regional Lions Leadership Institute.  RLLI provides and exceptional foundation for 
leadership training to those lions interested in serving at higher levels in their club and district.  If 
you applied and were not accepted, please apply early next year as there are only 40 slots avail-
able for the entire state. 
 Finally, I want to congratulate East Petersburg and Landisville LC’s on their successful 
merger.  They are now the East Petersburg-Landisville Lion Club.  They have taken the first 
steps in building a strong relationship by taking advantage of the, “How are your ratings” club 
survey.  This will provide them with a blueprint to address any deficiencies and strengthen their 
partnership to better serve their communities.  This program, and other assistance, is available 
from your district leaders.  Please feel free to reach out for assistance. 
 
Yours in Service, 
 
FVDG Mike Schaeffer 
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Message from the 2nd Vice District Governor,  Deb Keeports 

  

Hello Lions and Leos! 

Will he, or won’t he? Of course, I’m talking about whether 
the groundhog will see his shadow on February 2nd.  

 

1st VDG Mike and I attended the Vice District Governor 
Training last month in Harrisburg. Our very own PDG Deb 
Burkholder was one of the instructors. She is a great re-
source for all things Lions. There is so much to absorb in 
this training as 1st VDG Mike and I continue our journey to 
become a District Governor. See the photos in this month’s 
edition of the newsletter from our training. 

 

Your District invests a lot in leadership for its members. 
Whether the leadership is at the club level, or the district lev-
el, I would encourage Lions to take advantage of these great 

opportunities. Just a reminder, the Spring Leadership Symposium will be held on February 11th 
at the State Offices. See the flyer in the newsletter for more information. This leadership train-
ing is not only valuable in your service to your club or the district, but you can also use what 
you learn to help advance in your career or maybe even prompt a career change.  

 

At this time, we have 3 candidates from our district who have expressed an interest in attending 
the Regional Lions Leadership Institute (RLLI) in March. Thank you to those candidates who 
want to become great leaders! Every year the district is looking for those Lions who want to be-
come a new leader or want to become a better leader.  

 

To quote Melvin Jones “it is not given to a great many men in the ordinary conduct of their lives 
to exercise leadership within a group, yet every member of a Lions club has this opportunity. 
Group action, the ability to live with others, is the basis of our civilization. By giving the business 
and professional men of a community the chance to lead their fellows in activities that redound 
to the good of the entire community, Lionism is promoting the cause of human advancement.” It 
wasn’t until approximately 26 years after the passing of Melvin Jones that women were allowed 
to become members of Lions Club International, so this statement has been amended to in-
clude women. EVERY Lion has it in them to be a leader! 

 

Keep up the great service you are doing in your communities!  

 

Second Vice District Governor, Deb Keeports 
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                                                        IN MEMORIAM      

             Vivian L Stauffer  Baron Stiegel Lions Club 

                       Robert J Dash  Myerstown Lions Club 

                       Paul D Steiner                  Mountville Lions Club 

NEW MEMBERS 

New Member               Club         Sponsor   

  

 Joshua Benton  East Cocalico Lions Club   Timothy Hegeman 

 Tabitha Benton  East Cocalico Lions Club   Timothy Hegeman 

 Kenneth Dupree  Paradise Lions Club    Anita Fieldsa 

 Vicki Wissler   Millersville Lions Club   Debra Bagnoli 

FROM YOUR NEWSLETTER EDITOR:  PLEASE FORWARD YOUR ARTICLES BY    
FEBRUARY FOR MARCH. LET OTHER CLUBS KNOW WHAT YOUR CLUB IS UP 
TOO!  SHARE YOUR PHOTOS!  E-MAIL TO ME AT :  

anitagordonpalmer@gmail.com   Thank you! Lion Anita Gordon-Palmer                                       
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"It's easy to stay safe online." 

 
Sometimes it’s scary to be online. You don’t know who is out there, tracking you and trying to 
steal your identity. Following is the fourth easy action item to help you protect yourself from 
identity theft. 
 

Spot and report phishing scams 
 
Learning to recognize and report phishing scams is a top step you can take to stay safe online. 
Fortunately, it's fairly easy to do and doesn't take long at all. 
 

What is a phishing scam? It's when a cybercriminal sends you a fake email, direct message, text, 
or even a pop-up ad to try to trick you into taking an action such as clicking a link, providing 
personal information, or making a payment. A phishing message may be cleverly disguised to 
look like a real message from a familiar company such as your bank. 
 

Cybercriminals can be pretty sophisticated with phishing scams, to the point that there are many 
types of phishing techniques that have earned their own names. For example, "spear phishing" 
targets a specific individual rather than a group, and "whaling" targets a big fish like the CEO of 
a company. 
 

Learning to spot the telltale signs of phishing and to stop and think before taking action on an 
email or other message can go a long way towards keeping you safe from phishing scams. Here 
are some clues that can tip you off to a phishing attack: 
 

· Attachments that look odd 
· Grammar errors or misspellings 
· Offers for free gadgets, trips, or other items of value 
· Language that sounds just a little bit "off" 

 
 
For “Real-Life examples of phishing messages that were sent through email and social media go 
to www.phishing.org/phishing-examples. 
 
If you receive a suspected phishing message: Don't click on links or open attachments, report 
phishing to your email provider, delete the message and block the sender.  
 
PDG Bruce Carpenter  
District 14-D Information/Technology Chairperson 
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VICE DISTRICT GOVERNOR TRAINING 

 

1st VDG Mike Schaeffer and 2nd VDG Deb Keeports attended VDG Training at the Red Lion Hotel – 
Harrisburg Hershey. All 1st and 2nd VDGs from across Multi-District 14 attended this training. PDG Kerry 
McKnight, as the MD GLT, organized the training. Instructors included IPID Larry Edwards, PID Cindy 
Gregg, PDG Tom Gregg, PDG John Mallonee, and our very own PDG Deb Burkholder.  

 

Training sessions included topics such as LCIF, Meeting Management, Impromptu Speaking, Global 
Membership Approach, Technology – Using MailChimp, Succession Planning, Effective Listening, 
Communication Skills & Protocol, Public Speaking, Working with your LCIF Coordinator, Promoting 
Service Journey, Success Through Teamwork, Finance and Constitution and By-Laws.  

 

                           

                          1st VDG Team 
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Dear Lions and Leos,  

This is the time of the year that we ask for your support of the “Beacon Lodge 500 Club”. This 
is an opportunity for each Lion and Leo to contribute to help with repairs and maintenance of 
the Beacon Lodge Camp.  

The “500 Club” is based on $ 5.00 per year, per member.  Since it began in 1992 as the 365 
Club, this fundraiser has totaled more than $1,031,724.46. The Lions and Leos in Pennsylvania 
continue to embrace the Lions’ Motto, “We Serve.” We encourage all Lion and Leo Clubs in 
this district to consider 100% participation in this great project.  

We ask that you:  

1. Make checks payable to Beacon Lodge 500 Club.  

2. Send a copy of your membership roster (optional) 

3. Mail checks and roster to: 

                                                                 PDG Bill Grager   
                                  175 Old Post Lane 
                                  Strasburg, PA 17579 
 
Enclosed you will find a copy of the 2023 Beacon Lodge Wish List.  

Once again, we thank the Lions and Leos of District 14 D for your continued support of PA 
Lions Beacon Lodge Camp: helping to make it one of the Best Special Needs Camps in America.  

Yours in Lionism,  

District 14 D Board Members  

PDG Lion Bill Grager                              Phone 717-615-1974  

Lion Lori Eshleman                                Phone 717-350-5536 

PA LIONS BEACON LODGE CAMP 

“500 CLUB” 
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DISTRICT 14-D CABINET MEETING 
 

Hosted by Mount Joy Lions Club 
  

All Lions, Lioness, and Leos invited to attend! 
All voting Cabinet members to wear green shirts and gray, everyone else to wear business casual, no jeans. 

  
  

      Date: Saturday, February 25, 2023 
      Place: Trinity Lutheran Church. 
     47 W. Main Street 
     Mount Joy, PA   17552 
  

Meeting Time 
1:30 pm - Voting Cabinet 

2:00 pm - Full Cabinet 
  

  
SO THAT WE CAN PLAN FOR SNACKS FOR THE AFTERNOON, 

WE WOULD LIKE TO HAVE CABINET MEMBERS, CLUB PRESIDENTS, 
CLUB SECRETARIES AND ALL CLUB MEMBERS PLANNING TO  

ATTEND, NOTIFY THE CABINET SECRETARY OR ZONE CHAIRS 
  
  

A donation to help defray the cost for Mount Joy Lions Club would be 
appreciated.  

  
 

Lion Joyce Sweger 
JKL1953@comcast.net 

717-314-7455 
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48th Annual District 14-D Bowling Tournament Entry Form 

March 5, 2023 @ 222 Dutch Lanes, Akron, PA 

Cost:               $12.00 per person     $60.00 per team - Scratch & Handicap 

Squad Time:   Sunday, March 5, 2023 at 1 p.m. 

Eligibility:         Any combination of 5 person teams. You don't have to be a member of a  

                        Lions, Lioness or Leo Club to participate. Invite a friend or a prospect! 

Average:         All league bowlers will use their highest current average. If no average is 

                       available for this season, use highest league average for 2021-2022 season. 

                       If no established average, use 150 for Men and 120 for Women. 

Handicap:       Handicap will be based on 80% of the difference of your entry average and a  

                       base of 200. 

Attention:       All teams should arrive at least 15 minutes before starting time. 

Questions?    Lion Chester Stoltzfoos (717) 278-7372 OR lionchetstoltzfoos@aol.com 

_________________________________________________________________________ 

First Received = First Reserved 

Club Name ____________________________________ Region __________ Zone ______ 

Men's Team ______ Ladies' Team ______ Mixed Team ______ 

                           Name                                              Avg.                     Phone 

Team Captain: 1) __________________________________________________________ 

                         2) __________________________________________________________ 

                         3) __________________________________________________________ 

                         4) __________________________________________________________ 

                         5) __________________________________________________________ 

$60.00 check to DISTRICT 14-D LIONS must accompany entry form! 

Send entry form and check to: Lion Chester Stoltzfoos, 38 N Eastland Dr., Lancaster, Pa. 17602 
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   DISTRICT 14-D  

MELVIN JONES FELLOW/PENNSYLVANIA FELLOW BREAKFAST  

To Honor Melvin Jones Fellows, Pennsylvania Fellows, and Joe Wroblewski Award recipients in the 
District  

Saturday, March 11, 2023  

at  

Yoder’s Restaurant  

New Holland, PA  

Buffet Breakfast will be served at 9:00 am.   

$17.50 per person  

Deadline for reservations Saturday, February 25, 20223 

Dress Code is Business Casual  

Council Chairperson David Leon will be our guest speaker    

All Lions/Lioness/Leos/Guests are invited to come and honor your Melvin Jones / PA Fellow members!  

   

I (We) will attend the Melvin Jones/PA Fellow Breakfast on March 11, 2023  At 

Yoder’s Restaurant at 9:00 AM  

Enclose $17.50 per person.     

Make checks payable to District 14D.    

Return to PDG Deb Burkholder by February 25, 2023.  

Your cooperation in meeting this deadline will be greatly appreciated!  

   

Club/Name_________________________________________________________________  

If Cabinet member please give 
position____________________________________________________________________  

Please reserve ______ breakfasts.  Total Breakfasts Reserved X $17.50 = ___________________enclosed.  

   

Mail To: DG Deb Burkholder  

25 James Drive  

Denver, PA 17517  
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DISTRICT 14-D CONVENTION 
April 15, 2023 

 
Lion Secretary: 
 
The District 14-D Convention will be held on Saturday, April 15, 2023, at Lancaster County 
Career & Technical Center at 432 Old Market Street, Mount Joy, PA.  The convention will be 
held in the cafeteria. 
 
We will have individually wrapped pastries, cereal bars, fruit cups, coffee, hot tea, juice, and 
bottled water for breakfast. 
 
Lunch will be individually wrapped subs and pretzel sandwiches from R&K Subs in Palmyra 
along with snack bags of chips and pretzels, dessert and coffee, hot tea, iced tea, soda, and 
water. 
 
Please extend our personal invitation to all your club members to attend the convention.  There 
are no stairs and all the rooms being used are in the same area of the building to enable our 
lion’s members to get around easier if they have mobility concerns.  
 
If someone in your club finds out they can attend last-minute, invite them to call or text me so 
we can create a convention packet for them prior to their arrival.  Lori’s Cell: 717-350-5536. 
 
Voting Credentials will be mailed after March 1st when we receive your club membership 
report from the District. 
 
We look forward to seeing you. 
 
District Convention Committee Co-Chairpersons 
 
Lion Tim Markovits & Lori Eshleman 
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DISTRICT 14-D CONVENTION 
Lancaster County Career & Technical Center 

432 Old Market Street, Mount Joy, PA (new location) 
April 15, 2023 

REGISTRATION FORM (Each Lion, Leo, or Guest must have a separate registration form) 
 
__________________________________________Check One______Lion__________Leo______ Guest 
                 Club Name 
 
        Last Name      First Name     Telephone # 
 
 
 Street Address       City   State   Zip 
 

ACTIVITY    LOCATION   TIME  COST  
 
Pre-Registration           $10.00 
Registration Day of Event  Lobby     8:30-11:15  $15.00 
Certification         8:30-11:30 
Opening Ceremony   Auditorium    9:00 
 District Governor Report 
Nominating Chair    Auditorium    9:30-9:50 
 Speech Rules 
 Candidate Presentations 
20 minute Break        9:50-10:10 
REMINDER- CERTIFICATION CLOSES AT 11:30 
Keynote Speaker- ID Lee Vrieze      10:10-10:40 
Seminars and Training       10:40-12:00 
 Details in March Newsletter 
Voting          12:00-12:45 
Lunch     Cafeteria    12:00-1:00 
(Individually wrapped sandwiches, chips, dessert)   
Basket Drawing        12:45-1:00 
Necrology Service        1:00-1:30 
Reports: Certification, Registration and Voting    1:30-1:45 
Comments from 1st Vice DGE, 2nd Vice DGE and DGE   1:45-2:00 
Theme Basket Winners       2:00-2:15 
Final comments from District Governor Carl Spellman   2:15-2:30 
Close of Convention        2:30 

 
 

Make Check Payable to District 14-D and Send with Registration Form to: 
Lion Tim Markovits, 816 Musser Rd, Mount Joy, PA 17552  PH: 717-844-3020 

Pre-Registration checks and forms must be received by April 8, 2023   
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DISTRICT CONVENTION NEWS 
 

SUBJECT:  District 14-D Convention – April 15, 2023 
 

Your District Convention committee and District Governor are requesting each 
Club to PROMOTE the District Convention and ask your Lions to participate and 
attend the convention.  We are looking forward to a great convention this year.   
 
EACH CLUB can participate and accomplish this by: 

1. Donating a Theme Basket 
2. Donating $30.00 to assist us with costs 

 
PARTICIPANTS attending the District Convention have a Pre-Registration cost of 
$10 which assists in the cost of their breakfast and lunch. 
 
WE LOOK FORWARD TO YOUR COMMITMENT WITH A FINANCIAL DONATION, 
THEME BASKET, AND A HUGE TURNOUT OF YOUR DELEGATES. 
 
Yours in Lionism 
Lion Tim Markovits and Lion Lori Eshleman 
District Convention Co-Chairs 
 
 

FINANCIAL DONATION 
 

Club Name_________________________________________________________ 
 
Club President or Secretary Name_______________________________________ 
 
Requested Donation $30.00    
 
Make check payable to: DISTRICT 14-D 
 
Mail check to: PDG Lion Deb Burkholder 
   25 James Drive,  Denver, PA  17517 
   H: 717-484-4892  or C: 717-816-4999 

 
THANK YOU- Donation appreciated by 4/1/2023 or sooner 
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Theme Basket Donation for District 14-D Convention 
April 15, 2023 

 
Lions and Leos 

 
The 2023 District 14-D Convention is rapidly approaching.  The date of the convention is April 15, 2023, and will be held at the 
Lancaster County Career and Technology Center, 432 Old Market Street, Mount Joy, PA 17552 
 
As always, there is a cost to the district to sponsor an event such as this.  To help offset this cost, we again are asking all the clubs in 
District 14-D to put together a “Theme” basket and donate it to the convention. 
 
For those clubs who might not be familiar with this fundraiser, this is how it works:  An assortment of items with a common 
“Theme” are placed in a basket and covered with clear wrapping. Strips of tickets are then sold to everyone attending President’s 
Honor Night and the District Convention.  They place their tickets in containers that are in front of each basket.  A ticket is then 
pulled the day of the Convention from each container and whoever has the winning ticket gets to take that “Theme” basket home. 
 
Some common “Themes” of previous baskets were Gardening, Lottery Tickets, Food, Golf, Money, and even a Chocolate or Bologna 
themed or plants with money growing out of them.  These items do not necessarily have to be placed in a basket and may consist 
of one larger item only such as a small grill, crock pot, small television etc.  You can even put a $50 bill in a frame as an item for the 
fundraiser. Baskets that are filled with items that are produced locally are always a big hit.  Each basket should be worth around 
$50.00.  ALCOHOL IN BASKETS IS STRICTLY PROHIBITED but you can put in a gift card for alcohol. 
 
We encourage all clubs in the district to donate a “Theme” basket” for this event.  If you want some ideas or need help with putting 
together a “Theme” basket, please contact Lion Lori Eshleman. Please complete the form below and mail it or email it to confirm 
your basket donation.  If you have any questions, please contact Lion Lori Eshleman 717-350-5536 or theeshlemans@aol.com. 
 
We ask all clubs to bring their “Theme” basket to President’s Honor Night, which will be held on April 14, 2023, the night before the 
convention, at Yoder’s Banquet Hall in New Holland.  This way we can raise more money for the convention by allowing everyone 
that attends President’s Honor Night a chance to purchase tickets to win a basket.  If you cannot bring the basket to President’s 
Honor Night, please make arrangements for someone to bring it for your club to the dinner. 
 
Thank you in advance for donating a “Theme Basket” for the Convention.  We look forward to seeing you and members of your 
Club at President’s Honor Night and the District Convention. 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

Theme Basket Donation 
 

Club Name:____________________________________________________________ 
 
Club President or Secretary Name:_________________________________________ 
 
Email:________________________________________________________________ 
 
Phone Number:________________________________________________________ 
 

Our club will support the District Convention by donating a “Theme Basket” 
 

Please email this form by April 1, 2023 to:  theeshlemans@aol.com  
 

Or Mail to: 
Lion Lori Eshleman 

120 Steinman Farm Rd 
Pequea PA 17565 
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The Manheim Lions Club would like to invite the public to an 
open meeting featuring a presentation from Team River Runner. 
 
Team River Runner is a non profit organization whose mission is 
to provide all veterans and their families an opportunity to find 
health, healing, community purpose, and new challenges 
through adventure and adaptive paddle sports! 
https://www.teamriverrunner.org 

The event will take place on Monday, February 6th at the Man-
heim Train Station located at 210 South Charlotte Street Doors 
open at 6:45 PM The presentation will start at 7 PM 
 
Light refreshments will be provided. 
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Come out and support us as we collect food for our community! 
 

Anyone interested in seeing us in action and learning more about the 
club is encouraged to come see us and donate a food item or make a 
monetary donation in the lobby of Yoder’s Country Market! 
 
 

 

 

Yoder’s Country Market is located at 14 S. Tower Rd. in New Holland. 
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` 
 

 
 

    

We invite you to join the 
Paradise Township Lions Club 

for a community blood drive. 
 

 

Every donation has the potential to save a life!  
 

 

When:       Tuesday February 28th   
   2:00pm – 7:00pm 
 
 

Where:          The Factory Ministries  
       3293 E. Lincoln Hwy 
         Paradise, PA 17562 
 

Please scan the QR code or 
                             call 717-544-0177 to schedule 
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The Columbia Pa Lions Club, local business leaders and hundreds of volunteers delivered 600 Christ-
mas food boxes to deserving families in western Lancaster County and eastern York County. Thanks to 
the Columbia Borough Fire Department Station 80 for providing the fire hall and delivering dozens 
of boxes along with fire departments from neighboring towns.  
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The Millersville Lioness Lions club is proud to announce that our president, Lioness Phyllis 
Ream, was the recipient of the Melvins Jones Award.  Past District Governor Dick Sware pre-
sented the award at our recent meeting on Jan 3, 2023.  Lioness Phyllis has been president 
of the club for several years and continues to lead us in many of our projects.  She is always 
ready to help with our activities and service projects.  This would include the follow-
ing::  helping to run the snack bar at the Millersville Lions Club pool last summer, organizing 
and collecting the wonderful prizes for our fall basket bingo fundraiser, organizing, our Cin-
derella project to provide prom gowns for Penn Manor students, setting up small free librar-
ies in the community for residents to share books as part of the Lions Reading Action Pro-
gram, organizing the gifts given to children at the Santa Breakfast, helping organize the Hal-
loween Trunk or Treat project in October,  setting up the Sign up Genius for our various pro-
jects and reporting the volunteer hours for members to the district.  She also serves on the 
following committees:  Scholarship, auditing, service project, budget, marketing and White 
Cane awareness. 

I believe Lioness Phyllis is the first member of the Millersville club to receive this prestig-
ious award.. . 

 


